DRAFT 
  BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

      Tuesday, August 16, 2011
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew W. Strauss, Vice Chair, Richard Malagrifa, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Jill G. Sullivan ,David Van Dam, and Dave Castellarin as Acting Town Administrator.
Open Session & Discussion
Sue Bishop spoke to the Board on her request for an entertainment license and a one day liquor permit for her Cure for Cleavage fundraiser to be held on September 18, 2011 from 12-4PM at the  VFW Post 1240, 8 Pine Street, Swampscott, Mass. (See votes of the Board). 

 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve request from Sue Bishop for a one day liquor license and one day entertainment permit to be used for her Cure for Cleavage fundraiser to be held on September 18, 2011 from 12-4PM at the VFW Post 1240, 8 Pine Street, Swampscott, Mass.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from July 12, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve the meeting minutes from July 26, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve  meeting dates for the Board of Selectmen’s meeting as follows: October 12, 2011, October 26, 2011, November 9, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a request from the Friends of the Library to hold a wine tasting event to be held on Friday, September 23, 2011 from 7:30pm to 9:30pm including a one day liquor permit, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve an invoice from Bernstein & Miller, P.A. in the amount of $2,400.00, for services through July 28, 2011, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a block party for Julie Faulkner, 32 Elwin Street, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Saturday, August 20, 2011, from 12-9PM, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a request  from Mr. William Hobbs, 34 Rockland Street, Swampscott, Mass for a designated single parking handicapped parking spot, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. This will be forwarded to the Traffic Study Committee. 
The Board voted unanimously on a recommendation from the Traffic Study Committee on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to remove a “No Parking Here to Corner “sign on Burpee Road, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a recommendation from the Traffic Study Committee on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adopt a “No Parking Either Side “on Puritan Lane on the Oceanside, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Dave Castellarin as Acting Town Administrator from August 16, 2011 to August 29, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Jane Mosakowski, 748 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass to the Andrew’s Chapel Committee, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Janell Cameron, 97 Farragut Road, Swampscott, Mass as an at-large member of the Swampscott Recreation Commission through June 30, 2012, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
Traffic Related-Kiosk on Humphrey Street:
Dave Castellarin speaking on behalf of the Traffic Study Committee as a member spoke of parking Kiosk on Humphrey Street and how they would generate income for the Town with freeing up spaces from drivers parking in the same spot all day. 
Selectman Van Dam proposed a plan for paid parking on Humphrey Street which would include no fees for residents to solve the problem of cars tying up spots for long periods of time. Selectman Van Dam realizes the plan is not perfect in this stage. Selectman Van Dam believe the meters would pay for themselves. Selectman Van Dam explained the meters could take coins, cash and credit cards. 
Selectman Greenfield believes the concept has merit, but  questioned whether there is money to be made for the Town that would offset the costs of purchasing the Kiosk’s.  Selectman Greenfield that the plan is a good one but feels the Board should go for the plan with not so many options being offered. 
Selectman Malagrifa suggested greater enforcement to the parking problem could be the solution without installing the kiosk.  Selectmen voted to send the paid parking plan to the traffic study committee for review and recommendations. 

Selectman Strauss commented that any plan including the Kiosk is a long way off. 

Resident Jean Leger believes the installation of meters along Humphrey Street would force parking to the smaller side street in Town where parking was already nonexistent.  

Resident and business owner, Mr.Bernard Newman of Newman’s Bakery, feels there is no need to charge one of his customers to park in front of his business. Mr. Newman would like to live where there are less government intrusions. 

Business owner, Paul Petersiel spoke on how this plan would not be profitable for his business, he believes that non-enforcement is the key problem of the parking on Humphrey Street. 

The Board requested the Traffic Study Committee take a look at the Kiosk pay plan proposal for Humphrey Street and return back to the Board in November with a recommendation. 

Traffic Related:

The Traffic Study Committee recommends that no action be taken regarding the stop/yield sign at the intersection of Foster Road. The DPW Department will trim the bushes back at this intersection to improve the visibility for drivers. 

The Traffic Study Committee recommends removal of a “No Parking Here to Corner” sign on Burpee Road. (See votes of the Board.)
The Traffic Study Committee recommends the Board adopt a “No Parking Either Side” of Puritan Lane on the ocean side. (See votes of the Board)

New & Old Business:
Selectman Greenfield spoke on the truck traffic on Humphrey Street which was previously brought up at a Selectman’s meeting. Dave Castellarin spoke on behalf of the Traffic Study Committee and informed the Board that the State will not allow truck restrictions on a state highway which they have identified Humphrey Street as being. Selectman Greenfield expressed his frustration with the State on this policy. 

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Greenberg spoke briefly on the information regarding truck traffic on Humphrey Street that was sent from the State. Selectman Greenberg urged residents to read an editor’s letter in the Swampscott Reporter.    
Selectman Sullivan wished all students an exciting and safe first day or school.
Selectman Van Dam reminded all resident of the Recreation Department’s movie night to be held on August 18, 2011, with the showing of the movie “Casablanca”.  Selectman Van Dam welcomed a new business on Humphrey Street named “Polished” a new hair salon. 
Selectman Malagrifa spoke of the new condo’s that will be built at the former Captain Jack’s location on Humphrey Street which he believes will be a great addition to the neighborhood.  Selectman Malagrifa commented that there will no longer be a Bed & Breakfast here in Town and invited someone to open one in the future.  
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:05PM seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

